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2nd February, 2024 
2024 Calendar 

Term 1 

Friday 9th February 3 way interviews 

Monday 12th February 2pm School Council 

Tuesday 13th February Carlton forty players visit 10.45-11am 

Wednesday 21st ï Friday 23rd 
February 

Grade 5/6 camp Melbourne 

Thursday 29th February & 

Friday 1st March 

AFL footy clinics 

Monday 4th March Curriculum Day ï student voice 

Monday 11th March Labour Day 

Saturday 16th March Dahlia and Arts Relays & Parade 

Thursday 28th March 2.30pm finish last day of term 1 

Monday 15th April First day of term 2 

Welcome to 2024 

A warm welcome to our Eaglehawk Primary School community. 

We officially welcomed staff back Monday, Tuesday grades 1-6 commenced 
and Thursday our  prep students. We have had a wonderful start to the 
year. It always exciting seeing everyone return and the happy chatter of 
students seeing each other after the holidays. 

 

Thanks 

Thanks you to our wonderful dedicated staff who have been busily working 
in at school for the past couple of weeks ensuring our students have the 
most successful start for the year.  

Thank you to our families who have supported their child/children to be 
ready for school ï early nights, packed lunch boxes, uniforms and school-
books all help support the return to school. 



 

Preps 
Just a reminder preps attend until 1pm each day for February.  
Friday 1st March they will begin full days. 

Weekly Lunches 
Special Lunches will begin again from next Thursday. This year, each week lunch orders will be a special meal 
and a Zooper Dooper . Orders are made using the form included in the news letter the Friday  
before, please detach the order form and have all lunch orders in by 9am Wednesday so that the school can 
prepare orders for the next day. We have some Primas and snack bars that will be available next week until 
sold out.  

Friday 9th February ï Get to Know You meetings 
This is a great opportunity for families, students and teachers to meet and share valuable information and set 
term 1 goals. On this day students come in school uniform and only attend during their interview time. 

Reminders: 
Hats ï a school broadbrimmed hat must be worn from 1st September to 1st May or they need to play  
under the covered court space. If you have a concession card and would like assistance with a hat, please con-
tact the office or your class teacher. 

 Drink Bottles & Fresh Fruit/Vegetable -students are encouraged to have a bottle of water and fresh fruit/
vegetables to snack on while they work in class. Please avoid juicy foods that may make their  
workspace sticky. Sometimes cutting/slicing the fruit/vegetable into pieces (e.g. apple, carrot, grapes, capsi-
cum, berries, cucumber) saves waste as they can eat it throughout the day.  

Updated Student Information ï Address, Phone & Medical 
At the start of a new school year it is important for all information to be updated ï change of address, phone, 
medical plans and/or medicines (including asthma puffers) and provided to the school so that we have the 
most up to date information to assist your child if needed. If anything has changed, please let the office know 
or email the classroom teacher (teacher emails provided below). 

Newsletter  
The school newsletter is the main form of communication between school and home and contains  
important information. This year the newsletter go home most Fridays with the youngest in the family. Spare 
copies are available from the front office if you donôt receive one or alternatively you it can be emailed (Please 
email eaglehawk.ps@education.vic.gov.au to let us know the email to send it), or read on the website Ea-
glehawk Primary School (eaglehawkps.vic.edu.au) 
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Staffing 
On behalf of the school community we would like to congratulate Ellie & Michael on the birth of their baby girl 
Mila just before school started. We canôt wait to meet her!  

 

Below are staff emails so you can contact them by email, Sentral message or via the school phone 54463722  

School email ï eaglehawk.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Office staff: Sally (Monday - Thursday) & Hayley (Tuesday & Friday) 

Prep1: Sophie (sophie.beamish@education.vic.gov.au ) &  

Jen (jennifer.nicholls2@education.vic.gov.au) 

Grade 1/2 team: Amber (amber.resta@education.vic.gov.au &  

Monique monique.bowen@education.vic.gov.au 

Grade 3/4 team: Jack (jack.sleep@education.vic.gov.au) &  

Stacee (stacee.kingdon@education.vic.gov.au) 

Grade 5/6 team: Amy (amy.mcmillan@education.vic.gov.au) & 

Nick (nicholas.kastellorizios@education.vic.gov.au) 

Leadership team:  

Rhys (Disability & Inclusion) rhys.barri@education.vic.gov.au ,  

Tracey (teaching & learning) tracey.anderson2@education.vic.gov.au  

Fiona (principal) fiona.lindsay@education.vic.gov.au 

Classroom Support: Chloe, Portia, Kaitlin, kimmy & Bridget 

Garden: Wah Heh 

Specialists 

Art ï Sharon sharon.runnalls-shanahan@education.vic.gov.au  

Music/Choir/Circus: Sharon sharon.runnalls-shanahan@education.vic.gov.au  

Physical Education: Jack B jack.belsar@education.vic.gov.au 

Chinese: Phoebe yifei.guo@education.vic.gov.au 

Library ï Mary & Hayley hayley.smits@education.vic.gov.au 
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School Council  
The first meeting for 2024 will be on Monday 12th February at 2pm in the staffroom.  

School Council Elections 2024 
School Council membership is a great way for parents/carers to become involved in the governance of the 
school. The Council meet twice a term. The Annual General Meeting for Eaglehawk Primary School Council will 
be held on Monday 18th March at 2pm followed by a normal School Council meeting. There are 3 Parent vacan-
cies for a period of 2 years. There is 1 DET vacancies by rotation for a two year term. Any interested parents 
are urged to nominate for School Council.  

Retiring in 2024 Election  

Parent Member: Ann Kellett,  

DET Member: Tayla Rutherford. On behalf of the School Council, I would like to extend thanks to the retiring  
members who have made valuable contributions to School Council. From Monday 5th February, nomination 
forms for the 2024 elections will be available from the office. Parents and DET staff have the opportunity to 
either be nominated or self-nominate. Nominations are to be lodged at school no later than Monday 12th Feb-
ruary at 4pm.  
A ballot (if required) will commence on Monday 19th February and close on Monday 26th February at 4pm.  
Information packs and nomination forms can be collected from the office. Please do not hesitate to come and 
have a chat if you have any questions regarding School Council. 

Book Club 
Book club Issue 1 is out now, catalogues have gone home with  
students this week, all orders are due by Wednesday February 14th. Money and order forms are to be sent into 
the office  or  you can also order via the LOOP App. It is easy to order. The Book Club LOOP  
platform for parents allows you to pay by credit card. Your childôs order is submitted directly to school safe and 
sound and the books will be delivered to class. You can place your childôs order at  
scholastic.com.au/LOOP or using the LOOP app, which can be  
downloaded from the App Store or Google Play.  



 

Š̗̊̐̈̓ L̜̊̏̕ - T̜̙̠̏̋̈̚ 8̛̏ F̙̜̙̠̌̉̈ 

**Please detach and hand this slip into the office by Wednesday 9am 
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Camps, Sports & Excursion Fund applications 

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and 
sporting activities. 

If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as a Veterans Affairs Gold Card, Centrelink Health Care 
Card or Pensioner Concession Card, or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible. There is also a  
special consideration category for asylum seeker and refugee families. 

Payment amounts this year are $125 for eligible primary school students. Payments are made direct to the 
school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions and sporting activities for the benefit of your 
child.  

It is important that funding made available in 2024 supports students to participate in school trips, camps and 
sporting activities this year rather than being held for future years. This funding can also be used with any 
funding remaining from previous years.  

If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this 
year, unless there has been a change in your family circumstances, including a prep commencing in 2024. 

If you would like to apply for the first time, please contact the school office on 54463722 for an application 
form.  

You can also download the form, and find out more about the program and eligibility, on the Department of 
Education and Trainingôs Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF): Resources | education.vic.gov.au 

Check with the school office if you are unsure, and please return completed forms to the school office as soon 
as possible. 

 

COVID-19 

Unfortunately, Covid is still around in the community. You can help us keep our school as safe as possible by:  

Ensuring your COVID-19 vaccinations are up to date. 

If your child shows symptoms of COVID-19, please make sure they stay home and get tested. If the RAT 
test result is positive, please ensure they stay home for at least 5 days or until there are no more  
symptoms.  

Protecting against mosquito-borne diseases  

Warm and wet weather can result in greater numbers of mosquitoes and increased risk of illnesses from  
mosquito bites. While the overall risk is low, some mosquitoes carry diseases that make people sick. The 
best protection against mosquito-borne illness is to avoid mosquito bites by: 

 Ŀ covering up as much as possible with long, loose-fitting, light-coloured clothing  

Ŀ applying insect repellent that contains picaridin or DEET on exposed skin when leaving home  

Ŀ limiting outdoor activity if lots of mosquitoes are active.  

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund/resources


From the Classroom Week 1 

Prep/1 with Sophie and Jen 

This week in Prep/1, the Grade ones spent some time together on Tuesday and Wednesday before the Preps 
officially started Thursday. Students got settled into their new classrooms, getting to know each other and their 
new teacher. We discussed expectations for our classroom and started learning some of the routines.  
In Reading, preps began to learn where the front of the book is, pointing to each word and looking at the  
pictures. While grade ones familiarized themselves with reading strategies they have already learnt such as 
looking at the picture and the initial sound in a word. Itôs been a big and busy week back, but it was great to 
see everyone and we are excited for all the learning ahead. 

Grade 1/2 with Amber 
It has been so wonderful seeing the many smiling faces return to school this week! Childrenôs work books have 
been sorted, we have begun establishing our routines for reading, writing and maths, and participating in  
activities that help us to get to know our new classmates even better! We have also been setting up our  
classroom behaviour expectations for the year and focusing on our School Wide Positive Behaviour matrix that 
the children develop together with the classroom teacher. It sets out clear expectations of how we can be  
respectful and ready learners in all spaces.  

 

Home reading has also begun this week. We really want all children reading at home where possible to ensure 
that they can be as successful as they can during their time at school. 15-20 minutes 5 times a week can make 
a HUGE difference to your childôs learning. Visit the 1/2 Facebook page for all updates and a copy of any notes 
that get sent home. If you havenôt yet joined, consider doing so, as it has all of the communication and  
information that you will need to keep up to date with whatôs happening at EPS. 

 

Your child will also be coming home today with their time for the 3 way interviews next Friday.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ART WITH SHARON 
All grades are exploring aspects of the element of 
line in Art. Grade Prep/One students decorated and 
added the spines to an echidna shape. They  
identified the lines used in their work. Grade One/
Two, Grade Two and Grade Three/Four students 
used the inspiration of a bad hair day to create  
interesting effects with lines in their art works. Grade 
One and Two students blew paint with a straw to 
create their lines. Grade Three and Four students 
drew a variety of lines.  
Grade Five/Six students tried to create the effect of movement in their op art paper 
strip weavings. 



 


